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USS Connecticut Scholarships Are Awarded

By: Corey Sipe


Three residents of Mystic Places were among the 12 Connecticut recipients of the USS Connecticut Scholarships for the 2002-2003 academic year.


The scholarship program is named for the submarines USS Connecticut (SSN 22) the state’s flagship vessel.


Dr. Mary Ellen Jukosi, President of Mitchell College, and chairperson of the scholarship committee, announced the winners at ceremonies held at the Submarine Force Library and Museum in Groton.  


Rachel Lindenthal, of Waterford said, “I’m really happy to have won the scholarship.” Rachel said she will be attending the University of Connecticut’s Storrs campus to study Engineering. She is currently taking part in the school’s summer engineering program.


Another recipient, Sara Patricia Ross, of Ledyard, said she will be attending Messiah College in Grantham, PA.


“I feel very honored that they picked me for such a large amount of money and because it is a prestigious award,” she said. 


Sara is the daughter of Master Chief Jeremiah D. Ross, of Uncasville, who previously served on the USS Connecticut and is on the USS Ulysses S. Grant.


A third winner, Elena Camardella, of Norwich, said, “This is the second year I have won the scholarship. It was great to see military officers from the boat at the ceremony.”


This fall, Elena will be a senior at Connecticut College where she majors in Studio Art with a focus on Design. She is a graduate of Mitchell College where she received an Associated Degree in Graphic Design.


Nine other students from throughout Connecticut also won scholarships. One recipient lives in Washington D.C.


In describing the competition for the scholarships this year, Mary Ellen said, “The USS Connecticut Scholarship Program received more applications this year than in previous years…It was certainly a challenge to select from some of the state’s finest students.” 


Criteria for the scholarship include academic merit and their work in civic, professional, and cultural organizations.


The USS Connecticut is the newest submarine in the U.S. Navy and was designed and built at General Dynamics Electric Boat in Groton. It was commissioned on December 11, 1998.


Major corporate sponsors of the scholarships include ABB Inc., Hamilton Sundstrand Space Systems Int. Inc., The Mohegan Tribe, Mashantucket Pequot Tribal Nation, Oxford Health Plans, People’s Bank, Pfizer Inc., General Dynamics, Electric Boat, Philip Morris Companies, Inc., SNET, U.S. Surgical Corporation, and UST Inc. 


For application information for 2003, students should write to: Scholarship Program, USS Connecticut Commissioning Committee Corp., 97 Chestnut Hill Road, Groton, CT 06340. 

